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Spotlight on Local Green Projects                                                         





LEED Certification of the Broward County Convention Center as required by the Broward County Board of County Commissioners in 2008.  Project began in October 2008 with establishment of a Green Team at the center; followed by an audit of the building for LEED purposes in December 2008.  April 2009 the LEED kick-off meeting was held at the center with the Green Team and outside Green Building Consultants hired by SMG, Sustainable Options, LLC.  





I: Program Scope and Purpose 





II: Source of Funding for Program  





Project is managed by third-party, SMG, on behalf of the Board of County Commissioners.  On-site contract administrator for the county is Carlos Puentes and oversight by Nicki Grossman.  On renewal of management contract in 2010, SMG committed to a contribution of $3 million toward the LEED certification efforts, and another $1.2 million was from the center’s capital budget for planned projects.





III: Cost of Program   (including Return on Investment data, if known)





Total cost (all in) was $4.2 million with $3.06 million attributed directly to LEED certification efforts and $1.17 million spent on other capital improvement projects, including replacement of 2-1000 ton chillers.  Most of the energy-efficiency upgrades and/or retrofits will have an ROI of 6 years or less.  





IV: Planning and Implementation Timeframes   





Planning began in 2009 with the implementation of LEED policies and programs.  Training for staff on recycling efforts began and is ongoing.  Retro-commissioning of all energy using systems in the building was completed in 12/2009 and recommendations from report were implemented to include lighting retrofit, boiler replacement; plumbing retrofits, HVAC upgrades (including BAS upgrades).  The entire project took 3 years through submission of LEED application on 3/30/12.





VIII: List of Relevant Resources  





United States Green Building Council – LEED for Existing Buildings: Operations and Maintenance v 2008


Visit our Green Touchscreen in the main lobby next to the coffee kiosk to tour the LEED certification checklist of credits achieved and highlights of the projects and programs implemented.





VII: Challenges and Lessons Learned  





Changing the culture relative to recycling was the biggest challenge.  We continue to reinforce the training and recycling efforts with the staff, and they continue to be more watchful and mindful of the waste stream leaving the building.  We learned that we needed to change the way we do business with clients; especially with regard to how shows/events are moved in and out and controlling the waste stream.  We now provide clients, show managers and vendors/contractors with information on our “green” policies and programs and what they can do to contribute and maintain these efforts.





Tangible benefits include a reduction in GHG and energy consumption as well as water consumption.  Recycling has increased from 8% in 10/2010 to 65% today.  Digester now “recycles/composts” 95% of all organic waste, which has resulted in less frequent trash hauls (cost) and pest and odor control issues.  Intangible benefits include reduction of impact of business at the center on the environment and our community.  By becoming LEED certified, the staff now has even more pride in the facility and it shows in their daily efforts to provide extraordinary service to our clients and visitors.





VI: Tangible and Intangible Benefits/Results of Program 





V: Performance Measures & Methodology   





All of the performance measurements and methodology followed LEED requirements.  Calculations for water savings for landscaping was prepared by Masuen Consulting on the new irrigation system, based on design.  This information is being monitored beginning 2/2012 in order to track and follow the calculated savings estimated at 65%.  Due to the inconsistent daily operation of the facility due to event schedule, it is not entirely possible to measure consistent energy usage. But for events returning annually, it is possible to measure energy consumption year-to-year to prove savings.
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